

**South Central Region** 

540 W. International Airport Rd. Anchorage, AK 99518-1110 907.561.5335 | 1.800.478.0078 907.564.7429 fax www.hopealaska.org

Helping Alaskans with Differing Abilities Experience Hope Since 1968

May 15, 2025

Dear Senator Kiehl,

I am writing in full support of SB 190, with gratitude for your advocacy for this important legislation. I participated on the WINGS committee that worked for several years to align Alaska guardianship statutes to the new Uniform Guardianship, Conservatorship and Other Protective Arrangements Act, resulting in updated language and enhanced personcentered processes.

SB 190 strengthens the transparency of the guardianship process and provides enhanced protections for people needing the support of a guardian or conservator, whether short or long term.

Working in the disability sector in Alaska for over 40 years I have been actively engaged in the guardianship process for many people we have supported through the years. I also serve as a guardian for a dear friend. Modernizing language and process within guardianship statutes is long overdue, and I stand in full support of this legislation moving forward.

Sincerely,

Michele Girault

Executive Director

Mille Swant

Hope Community Resources, Inc.